
Fairhope EAC 
Meeting Minutes, 10.3.18 

 

 

Members Present:  Ken Cole, Robin Coleman, Colby Cooper, Elizabeth Hammock, Hill Robinson, Brad 

Summersell 

 

Guests:  Gary Gover and School Administrator, Angie Hall 

 

1. Chairman, Ken Cole, called meeting to order at 4:35PM.   

 

2. Minutes from the September meeting were unanimously approved. 

 

3. There remain 2 vacant EAC seats.  Ken to follow-up with prior applicants. 

 

4. Regarding funding for the 2019-2020 school year: Ken to speak with Robert about submitting a 

place holder in the city budget; EAC will then work with principals to submit spending details.  

Angie Hall indicated that the line item spending will likely be for interventionists and coaches as 

they most significantly move the student achievement needle. 

 

5. Regarding the potential for additional funding to our schools, Ken to speak with Robert to gauge 

the council’s appetite for either increased money coming from the annual city budget, or 

preparing for Special Tax District Referendum.  In an effort to prepare the case that the funding 

provided by the city has been worthwhile and effective, Ken will email principals requesting 

ACT Aspire scores (15/16, 16/17, 17/18).  Colby to take that data and create a presentation. 

 

6. Meeting adjourned at 5:45PM.   

 

7. Next meeting: 4:30PM, Wednesday, November 7, Fairhope Public Library. 


